
Hereby perceive we the love of God, because he laid down his life for us: and we ought
to lay down our lives for the brethren. 1 John 3:16

1 July 2024
Dear Family and Friends,

Thank you so much for praying for us this month! God is answering your prayers!
This month we renewed our visas. That is a huge answer to prayer. God has
protected us as we travel north every week. Glory to God in the Highest!!!

News from a foreign land: This month we
would like you to meet someone very special.
This is North. North is eight years old! North
has been coming to church with his dad for
about a year and a half. North is my little
buddy. North’s dad got saved after he started
coming. North is a very polite young boy.
North is the first boy to call us Grandpa and
Grandma. That was very hard for us. The
switch from Aunt and Uncle to Grandma and
Grandpa. This is a sign of respect here. North
helps turn on the lights when he comes on
Thursdays. We have been praying for North,

but we have not put any pressure on him. We have been waiting for God to work
in Norths heart. Last week, during the invitation, North raised his hand for
salvation. It was a very special moment. North has never done this before. The
Holy Spirit worked in Norths heart, Amen! We thank God for saving my little
buddy, North!

Charlie and Jodie

Servants of the Most High God!
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